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SCOTUS Stays Vaccine Mandate From Moving Forward 
 
COLUMBUS, OHIO – The following statement on the U.S. Supreme Court’s decision to stay the 
Occupational Health and Safety Administration’s Emergency Temporary Standard on COVID-19 
can be attributed to Steve Stivers, President/CEO of the Ohio Chamber of Commerce. 
 
“The U.S. Supreme Court’s ruling to prevent OSHA’s vaccine or test mandate from being fully 
enforced was the right decision. Businesses are in the best position to set COVID-19 policies for 
their own workforce because they know their employees better than anyone. That is why the 
Ohio Chamber has opposed efforts by the Biden administration and at the Ohio Statehouse that 
seek to insert government into the employer-employee relationship and hamper an employer’s 
ability to set their own health and safety procedures. 
 
The Ohio Chamber is the state’s leading business advocate and represents thousands of 
companies that do business in Ohio. Our mission is to aggressively champion free enterprise, 
economic competitiveness and growth for the benefit of all Ohioans. 
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